
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA271020-8631    

 
24 November 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 27 October 2020. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for: 
 

Are you able to provide a breakdown of the fees paid to Commonplace for the 
Thamesmead and Abbey Wood Map & Framework and Royal Docks & Riverside map 
projects? 

 
Our response to your request is as follows:  
 
The information you have requested is available via the GLA spending reports1.  
 

• £15,000 – Thamesmead & Abbey Wood OAPF Commonplace  

• £18,000 – Royal Docks & Beckton Riverside OAPF Commonplace  
 
The GLA don’t pay VAT so these figures are not inclusive of VAT.  
 
The contracts were awarded through Single Source Supplier Justification, which was approved in 
July 2019. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 

 
1 https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/spending-money-wisely/our-spending#acc-i-
58221 



 
 

 

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information



